Dear family and Friends,

*It is that wonderful time of the year again when we can celebrate the birth of the Christ child. May your home be filled with God's peace, joy and love this Christmas and in the New Year.

Our lives continue to stay very busy for which we complain at times but don't really think we would want it any other way. Our health also continues to be good for which we are so very blessed. We had to put our 2 dachshund dogs down in the last year and we were fortunate to #find a mixed breed dog that is VERY active. They thought she was about a year old and comes to us housebroken. That was a real plus. She loves to take walks which fits in for us great.

The grandkids have found a house that the whole family can live in for our Christmas gathering in Moab, Utah. After our time in Moab we will again spend our winter in AZ which we both really look forward to. Gary manages to take some of his woodworking along to work on while we are there and I spend a lot of time playing games with folks and reading.

Glen continues with his lawn services which keeps him very busy during the summer and is pleased to take most of winter off except for some snow plowing work. It seems we do not get as much snow as we used to so he is not real busy.

Stephanie and the kids re doing well. Riley lives and works in Denver. River lives and goes to school in Colorado Springs working on her Masters. Forrest continues in School but will graduate this Spring. He and his girlfriend, Hallie will be getting married in Utah the first part of June.

Doug and Sandy continue to live in Chino Hills, California. They are both doing well and stay very busy. Dylan continues to recover from his injuries from the fire that he was involved in 2 years ago. He just had his 31st surgery the middle of November on his upper lip as his moustache hairs were trying to come though and he would continue to get open lesions on his upper lip as they pushed though. Recovery has been slow with this surgery as he cannot move his upper part of his mouth so difficult to eat or drink. Jessica and her husband, Andrew are now living in Salt Lake City, Utah. Having lived in California most of their lives, they are enjoying the change in seasons.

We wand to wish a most Blessed Christms & new year. Love the Pictures of the grand Kids

Wugst Love Mar,

Mary & John

Ms. Joann van Maarden 6705 S Santa Fe Dr Lot 80 Littleton, CO 80120